HEREFORD CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

TUESDAY 28 APRIL 2015
PRESENT: Cllr Kenyon, Chairman and Cllrs Boulter, Carwardine, Nenadich, Nicholls, Oliver, Tawn and Toon
NOT PRESENT: 
Cllr Kay

CD2015/16.1

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Members received apologies for absence from Cllrs Edwards, Michael and North.
CD2015/16.2

APPOINTMENT OF SUBSTITUTES

There were no appointments of substitute members.
Cllr Oliver arrived at 6.10pm.
CD2015/16.3

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members received declarations of interest under the Herefordshire Code of Conduct pursuant to the Localism Act 2011 from Cllr Oliver in respect of the Putson Association grant application item on the agenda as he is a trustee of the group; Cllr Tawn and Nicholls declared a non-disclosable interest based on the fact that they knew Peter Cocks from the Association for some years.
CD2015/16.4
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE              

Cllr Toon proposed the minutes of the meeting of the Community Development Committee held on the 10 March 2015. This was seconded by Cllr Carwardine and it was unanimously 
RESOLVED:

The minutes of the meeting of the Community Development Committee held on the 10 March 2015 are a true and accurate account of the meetings and be duly initialled, signed and dated by the Chairman.

CD2015/16.5

ST MICHAEL’S HOSPICE 





          
Members received a brief over view of the annual report from Liz Morawiecka who thanked Members for their support and donations to the Hospice. Mrs Morawiecka asked Members if they had any questions and asked them to consider the release of the final grant award of £20,000.
Cllr Toon proposed the release of the final £20,000 grant award which was seconded by Cllr Nicholls and unanimously 

RESOLVED

To release the final £20,000 grant award as agreed towards the new building works at St Michael’s Hospice.

The Chairman thanked Mrs Morawiecka for her time and she left the room.
CD2015/16.6
BATTLE OF BRITAIN 75th ANNIVERSARY COMMEMORATION SMALL GRANT APPLICATION – (Request for £1,535)




          
The Chairman informed Members that unfortunately due to unforeseen circumstances the representative attending tonight was unable to come and asked if Members were happy to consider this application in light of the circumstances. Members agreed they were.
Cllr Nicholls expressed his view on the importance of recognising such a historical event and proposed to award the full funding request. This was seconded by Cllr Tawn and unanimously 

RESOLVED

To award £1,535 towards the cost of the event as laid out in the application.
CD2015/16.7
PUTSON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
SMALL GRANT APPLICATION – (Request for £2,506) 








          
Members received a presentation for the above submitted grant application for £2,506 from Mr Peter Cocks. 

Mr Cocks gave a brief overview of the groups past history to present day which covered the following:

· The group being in a precarious situation 18 months ago.

· The group is now making money.

· Faults with the original building construction causing issues.

· Recently won Health and Hygiene Award.

· The different clubs using the facility.

Members asked questions in relation to the following:

· The Saniflow system

· Why the need for a macerator.
· Applying for funding from other funding bodies.
There being no further questions the Chairman thanked Mr Cocks for his time and he left the room.

CD2015/16.8

HEREFORD LIVE SMALL GRANT APPLICATION - (Request for £3,000)
         
Members received a presentation from the representative from Hereford Live in relation to the above submitted grant application for £3,000. 

The presentation covered the following points:

· Group formed just over two years ago.

· 18 volunteers from varying age groups from Hereford and the wider area.

· Live music scene started dying out so the aim is to bring the live scene back again and support and showcase local talent.

· Looking for funding to deliver a weeklong festival during Three Choirs week.

· Aim is to add an additional element to the select group that the Three Choirs Festival attracts.

Member’s questions covered the following:

· Generation of income from the event.

· Income stream from the event being delivered at the Courtyard.

· Clarification on what the funding requested from the City Council would be spent on.

· Any grants are specific to the City only.
· Volunteers putting their own money in to the event.

· Are the Three Choirs and the Three Choirs Plus in support of this event coinciding with theirs?

· How many events will be delivered each day.

There being no further questions the Chairman thanked Hereford Live for attending and they left the room.
Cllr Tawn expressed how he liked what the group are trying to do and proposed awarding £2,000 in funding towards the cost of advertising on Sunshine Radio and in the Hereford Times and for the cost of the banners. This was seconded by Cllr Oliver.

Councillors felt this event also linked in with the City of Culture and would help to enhance it.

Councillor Kenyon withdrew from voting as he had accommodated Hereford Live  in the past as a venue for siting live bands. 
The proposal was put to the vote and it was

RESOLVED:

To award £2,000 towards the cost of advertising on Sunshine Radio and in the Hereford Times and for the cost of the banners as identified in the grant application.

Members went back at this point to discuss the Putson Community Association item on the agenda. Cllr Oliver spoke in favour of the application, covering the main issues the centre has to deal with on a daily basis. 

Cllr Toon referred to the high level of income the hall generated and the group being able to employ a centre manager and asked if there were any other paid staff the association employed. 

Cllr Oliver left the room
Cllr Kenyon proposed funding the double sink, taps, saniflow macerator and steam cleaner as laid out in the application.

Much discussion continued covering:

1. How busy the hall is.

2. The income stream brought in from hall hire and other fundraising activities.

3. The ability to be self-sustainable.

Cllr Toon seconded Cllr Kenyon’s proposal and asked that the group be guided to talk to Herefordshire Housing re future funding opportunities.


It was

RESOLVED:

To award £1,076 funding for the double sink, taps, saniflow macerator and steam cleaner as laid out in the application.

The group be guided to talk to Herefordshire Housing re future funding opportunities.


Cllr Oliver re-joined the meeting.
CD2015/16.9
VISIT HEREFORDSHIRE LARGE GRANT APPLICATION  - (Request for £20,000)
Sally Roberts and Alan Curless of Visit Herefordshire attended the meeting to answer questions in relation to the above submitted grant application for £20,000. 

Members questions covered the following:

· Volunteers to run the information centre/shop

· Type of information that would be available

· Equipment

· Current position in relation to the use of the Black and White/Old house

· Tourism being of immense importance to the City and the County

· Future funding to support the delivery of the service
· Need for conservation approval in relation to the use of the Black and White/Old house

· Tourist Centres are not self-financing

· Pressure on the Parish Council and its relatively small budget with requests to fund the various organisations Herefordshire Council have now stopped funding 

Much discussion continued covering all the above areas. When there were no further questions the Chairman thanked Sally Roberts and Alan Curless for their time and they left the room.

CD2015/16.10
HEREFORD CITY ALLOTMENTS



          
          
Members received a report and recommendations from the Town Clerk in relation on the above item.

Cllr Tawn proposed the recommendations contained within the Town Clerk’s report, seconded by Cllr Toon and unanimously 

RESOLVED:

That the Town Clerk be authorised to agree with HALGS that pending resolution of the long lease and the drawing up of a new comprehensive allotments agreement between the Council and HALGS, the requirement for the city council to approve plot rentals or to insist on a discount for any group is removed.
CD2015/16.11
VISIT HEREFORDSHIRE






          
Members received a report from the Town Clerk and his recommendation that the Committee considers the factors set out in his report in determining its response to the large grant application from Visit Herefordshire.
Members discussions covered the following:

· 5.1 of the Town Clerk’s report

· The City Council or the Hereford Tourism Group running the centre
· Lack of faith in Visit Herefordshire due to recent issues

· Wait for the elections and the new administration as opinions may change

· Responsibility of the Unitary Authority to deliver tourism across Herefordshire not the parish council for the City of Hereford

· The blunders in relation to the Flavours of Herefordshire Festival and this now being cancelled and unlikely to return

· No confidence in Visit Herefordshire

· Lack of achievements

· No plans for sustaining themselves

· Missing the tourist season for this year

The discussion continued covering the same as listed above.

The Chairman asked the Community Development Officer for her advice to which she suggested Members may wish to consider deferring the application until a venue for the delivery of the Tourist Information Centre had been agreed and secured and a robust business plan coving the next three years for the delivery of the centre is in place.

Cllr Kenyon proposed the above with a deferral until the grants meeting on the 1 June and that the business plan includes key milestone leading sustainability in the future of the centre. This was seconded by Cllr Tawn and unanimously

RESOLVED:
To defer the application until the 1 June 2015 pending a venue for the delivery of the Tourist Information Centre having been agreed and secured and a robust business plan coving the next three years for the delivery of the centre is in place including key milestones for the success and sustainability of the centre.

CD2015/16.12
HEREFORD CITY COMMUNITY GRANT APPLICATION FORM
          
Members considered the inclusion of the attached wording on the Hereford City Community Grant Application form.

It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Cllr Toon and unanimously 

RESOLVED:


To include the following wording on the checklist of enclosures page of the community grant application form:
Is your group a member of HVOSS?  
HVOSS (Herefordshire Voluntary Organisations Support Service) offers great support for new and existing groups in Herefordshire, as a member (which is only £30) you will have access to a wide range of benefits, resources and expertise which in turn will help your group to achieve its own aims and ambitions in Herefordshire.
 For more information, call Angela on 01432 343932 or email angela.higgleton@hvoss.org.uk 
CD2015/16.13
ITEMS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

· Blue Plaques

CD2015/16.14
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Members noted the dates of the next meetings being:

Grants Meeting MONDAY 1 JUNE 2015 at 10am  AND TUESDAY 9 JUNE 2015 – Routine Meeting – 6pm

Cllr Toon thanked the Chairman for his excellent Chairmanship.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.35 pm

Signed………………………………………………………………………………………….

Dated……………………………………………………………………………………………
